Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-600.400
Design Requirements

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on June 02, 2014, the Dept. of Environmental Protection Northwest District, received a petition for variance from the City of Port St. Joe, from subparagraph 62-600.440(5)(f)3, FAC, which requires that a single sample Total Suspended Solids (TSS) not to exceed 5.0 mg/L after filtration and before disinfection for the demonstration of compliance for high-level disinfection. The petitioner requests in the variance that the TSS compliance limit be 5 mg/L, 7.5 mg/L and 10 mg/L as annual average, monthly average and single sample, respectively. The petition has been assigned OGC File # 14-0307 and PA File No.: FLA020206-014-DWF/VO. Public comment must be received by the person below no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Bill Evans, Department of Environmental Protection, Northwest District, 160 W. Government Street, Pensacola, FL 32502-5794, (850)595-0584, bill.evans@dep.state.fl.us.
